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Dear Praying Friends and Faithful Partners, 

“The men were amazed and asked, "What kind of man is this? Even the winds and the 

waves obey him!" Matthew 8:27 

Reading this verse reminded me anew of how great, powerful and awesome our Lord 

Jesus Christ is! Yes, He is the only One who qualifies to be described and called 

“Awesome”. No one and nothing else in this world compares with Him. I was impressed 

once more by this passage of scripture as it applies to our lives today - that although we 

can be overwhelmed by circumstances around us – we can be assured that our Lord 

Jesus is “in the boat” with us and His presence is enough to give us peace and assurance 

that He is with us and would calm the storms in our lives. 

GUAM. The doctrine of a Triune God is not an easy subject to understand even for adults. 

After our lesson for the day, one of my Sunday school children asked about it and I shared 

with them but didn’t quite have enough time for the explanation. I then discussed this with 

friend and church mate, Joaline Smith, who informed me that she had a book that could make 

the children understand this doctrine. So, the Sunday I was off-island, she taught this subject 

matter. We pray that as the children ask questions, we may be able to share with them what 

we believe and that they would understand, grow in wisdom, knowledge and love of the 

Lord.  

PHILIPPINES. Summer months in the Philippines heralds the Vacation Bible School 

outreach in all our island stations: Patnanungan, Jomalig, Amaga, Catmon, Guinaygayan, 

Kilogan, Calutcot and the Visayan Village. Approximately 600 children were reached during 

this endeavor. The theme of the VBS was “Fearless – Standing Boldly for God!” Headed by 

Teacher Mercy (for over-all outreach) and Dadine Lumigis for Jomalig, volunteers from each 

church travelled by land and sea to be able to minister to the children. We pray for the 

children who have given their lives to the Lord, that they would continue to grow in Him and 

influence their family and friends as well. Pray that they will start attending church and get 

nourishment during Sunday school. 

BAHAY KALINGA ORPHANAGE, NAUJAN, MINDORO. Jeny Flores-Gutierrez is 

very glad to share that 9 of our children were dedicated to the Lord! Praise the Lord for these 

young lives – may they grow to know and to be like Jesus! We also found a place for JL, he 

will be transferring to another facility who can take care of his special needs. God is good! 
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PALAU. Mike Hammond shares: “We are glad to be back in Palau after our wonderful 

vacation to Africa. We had a great time seeing Nadia's side of the family and going on 

safaris. I was also able to complete some medical appointments in Guam. The church here is 

functioning well, and growing. We will be starting an out-reach to the island of Angaur 

starting 10 July. I will be paring up with our pilots, and flying to Angaur in order to start a 

Bible study there. God is good!” 

YAP, MICRONESIA. “The month of May was filled with rather unusual flying activity,” 

shares Simon Hammerling, “While Amos and Lance were flying surveillance in Palau a 

request came in for their a medicine drop in Eauripik for a young woman. I want to praise the 

Lord that the IV fluids survived the air drop with the parachutes. Eauripik doesn´t have a 

runway that´s why PMA flew to drop medicine for the patient while a boat from the 

government was dispatched to pick her up.  

On Saturday May 20
th

 a dear friend of ours in Ulithi passed away. Evie was our agent in 

Ulithi. She received the bookings and helped coordinate the flight schedule from Ulithi. The 

day of her funeral, Pastor Petrus and wife Queen, Amos, Lance and I decided to use this as an 

opportunity to witness to the community. We took a few members of the family along and 

flew to Ulithi.  Petrus had a chance to share God’s word in front of the community and 

people were paying attention. My heart is broken for Tony who lost his wife and his best 

friend and I want to ask you to pray with me for him and his personal relationship with 

Jesus.”  

POHNPEI, MICRONESIA. Why are we teaching young children about God? With this 

initial question we started our Sunday School Teachers’ meeting. Psalm 78 gives us the 

direction in verse 7 “so that each generation should set its hope anew on God, not forgetting 

His glorious miracles and obeying His commands.” God does not have grandchildren – we do 

not inherit our faith, every person in every generation needs to be taught and make the 

decision him/herself. Our PMF Church in Pohnpei can often welcome visitors and almost 

every Sunday there is a new child in Sunday School. We are aware that this is a privilege and 

focus on teaching our children about salvation on every possible occasion, may it be with a 

Bible story, a song a prayer or a memory verse. Every seed planted can be used by our Lord 

to grow a young person into a mature believer. We are very grateful for these opportunities.~ 

By: Sabine Musselwhite 

What a mighty God we serve! We thank Him that we are able to share His Word to 

those we serve. The greatest miracle we see and experience of His awesome power is a 

life transformed by His grace and love! This is why we are here in the islands. This is 

why, dear Partners you pray and give. You are storing your riches in heaven and one 

day you will meet the person that was saved because you gave. Thank you for giving to 

the Lord! God bless you more! 

In Him we live and move and have our being, 

 

Melinda R. Espinosa 

CFO/Administrator 

 


